Statement for reasons of work to preserved Tree at 29 St Auustines Road, NW1 9RL

This plane tree sits on the border of our front garden and the pavement of St Augustines Road, 1 metre’s distance away from the line of council owned plane trees in this road.  Its high amenity value is the same as the Council’s trees. 

Over the last 20 years, I, acting for the other freeholders of number 29, have had the tree pruned to previous points approximately every two years   However the tree has grown significantly and now stands much higher and larger than any of the Council–owned trees that line the street, blocking the light to all four floors of the building and causing pidgeon faeces to foul the pavement and parked cars. 

Our buildings insurers Ocaso are concerned that the tree, which is less than 7 metres from the house, is now so large that the roots could cause subsidence. Please see attached letter from their broker. 
 
As you know the Council trees are pollarded every year thus ensuring that their trees do not grow too tall.    Our tree is now nearly twice as large as their trees because we have not had your permission to prune ours in the same manner as theirs. 

 I request permission to reduce the height of this tree to 3 metres beyond previous points, reduce lateral stems and re-pollard all remaining young  in order to bring the tree more in line with those on the street and reduce the risks to the house. 



With Kind Regards

[bookmark: _GoBack]Alison Rooper
(freeholder)

airooper@gmail.com

10th April 2018
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